MCAB Meeting Minutes
Thursday, November 17, 2022
MSP Headquarters
7150 Harris Drive
Dimondale, MI 48821
9:30 a.m.-10:30 a.m.

Members Present MSP-CVED Staff Present Others in Attendance
Ms. Jessica Kines Capt. Richard Arnold Mr. Aarne Frobom
Ms. Carol Heinowski MC Insp. Brad Cushman Mr. Chris Blundell
Mr. Don Lahring MC Lt. George Bracco Mr. John Wallace
Mr. Michael Rushing Mr. Abe Droste Mr. Mohammed Alghurabi
Mr. Paul Behmlander Ms. Beth Schafer Ms. Dee Thomas
Mr. Randy Whitaker Ms. Chelsea Phillips Mr. Josh Miller
Sgt. Travis Fletcher Mr. Scott Spray

Mr. Roger Hayes

Members Absent
Mr. Al DeMeester
Mr. Bill Kotynski

Mr. Brian Hitchcock
Mr. Glen Merkel

Mr. James Burg

Mr. Joe Ballor

Mr. Joshua Rhodes
Ms. Nichole Gavriloski
Mr. Robert Esler
Ms. Sarah Stewart

Welcome
The MCAB meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. by Ms. Jessica Kines.

Agenda and Meeting Minutes
¢ A motion was made to amend the agenda regarding item four, the proposal of a
new January 2023 meeting date. The amendment was emailed to the Board
members for a vote.
o The board approved the new meeting date for the January MCAB
meeting. The board will meet Wednesday, January 18, 2023.
¢ The meeting minutes for the September 15, 2022, meeting where approved.

A presentation was made by Mr. Mohammed Alghuragi regarding the Gordie Howe
International Bridge.

Agency Reports

CVED Update—MC Lt. George Bracco, Mr. Abe Droste, and Ms. Chelsey Phillips:
e See attachment regarding CVED traffic crash statistics and fiscal year 2022, year
to date activities.

Mr. Abe Droste reported that the 2023 UCR registration period opened October 1,
2022. Enforcement starts January 1, 2023.
Michigan ranks second in the USA for UCR compliance.

Ms. Chelsey Phillips reported that the intrastate authority renewal period opened
October 1, 2022. There have been 830 renewals submitted, 675 of them have been
closed.
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The CVED authority portal that will be replacing iCars and Accela has a start date of
March 1, 2023. There will be a demonstration before that date.

Center for Truck Safety-Ms. Dee Thomas:
¢ Nothing to report

Secretary of State-Mr. Chris Blundell:
e SOS new quarterly news bite will be sent out in December 2022.
o SOS-IRP section has been approved to hire two new people and a second
auditor.

Treasury-Mr. Seth Martin was not present:
o See attached treasury report.

MDOT-Mr. Aarne Frobom:
e MDOT is preparing a bond offering, of which the proceeds will go towards
construction for 2023 and following years.

FMCSA - Mr. John Wallace:

e The FMCSA Drug and Alcohol Clearinghouse is three years old. Effective
January 6, 2023, when you do pre-employment checks, you will not need to
request the previous history.

¢ Notice of rulemaking:

o Speed limiters is currently in the comment period.
o Electronic ID system.

Legislative Updates-MDOT-Mr. Aarne Frohom:
o See attached Legislative bills.
640 Tow Trucks Spring Weight Restrictions
943  Work-Zone Definition
1195 C.D.L. Deduction
4277 Hand-Held Cell Phones

New Business:
Proper merging in construction zones.

Public Comments:
Legislature 5290 — Spring Weight Limits.

Upcoming Meeting Dates
January 18, 2023
March 16, 2023
May 18, 2023
September 21, 2023
November 16, 2023
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Renewing of IFTA licenses began on November 1, 2022. You are allowed to apply 2023 decals 2 months
prior to 1/1/2023 if you can show your 2023 license and file a 4™ quarter 2022 IFTA tax return. The
annual IFTA “grace period” is for applying decals and not renewing your license. Renewals must be
completed by 12/31/2022 to take advantage of applying decals by March 1, 2023.

The Michigan IFTA tax system is still planning a software platform change in the next few months.
Implementation was expected to happen around November 20, 2022; however, it has been pushed
forward to February 2023 now. The performance and features of our tax system will not change
however it will provide a much different look and feel. The new platform’s focus is to accommodate the
use of mobile communication usage, such as smart phones and tablet style devices. Although
navigation will |  1ew, the functionality will be very similar to what we currently use. Notifications and
instructions will be sent out prior to implementation to assist with the transition.

As always, if anyone has any IFTA needs they may contact the IFTA tax unit at 517-636-4580 or via email
at [F™* '“sensing@michi~—~ gov. If the board has any specific questions for me, you may reach me via

email at Mz~ 5@michige~ ~~v.

Thank you,

Seth Martin

Departmental Supervisor

IFTA Tax Unit — Dept of Treasury














